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 Pastoral Letter to Families With Children. . .  
We want your children. I just cannot think of a more direct and simple way to begin a 
pastoral letter about fall Christian Education at Leesburg Presbyterian. Since May, I 
have been meeting with the Christian Education Committee, the Adult Studies Task 
Force and also with the Search Committee for a staff person primarily responsible for 
this vital area of the church’s ministry. A common thread in the conversations of these 
three different groups is how much we want the children of LPC to be part of a learning, 
growing, interesting, fun experience of Christian community on Sunday mornings. 

We have fabulous teachers. Never have I been in a church where so many talented individuals are so 
devoted to teaching the Christian faith to your children. Never. But even so, we have experienced 
significantly diminishing numbers of children participating in Sunday morning educational opportunities. 

We understand the many challenges folks have in getting their children and themselves to Sunday 
School. It’s the one morning families have to relax and have a leisurely breakfast together. One doesn’t 
need any more issues to argue about with the kids. Moms and Dads are tired from a week of work. Adults 
really aren’t that interested in attending a Sunday School class for themselves etc. ... Balking children, 
tired adults—it’s an accomplishment just to make it to worship! Believe me, I understand and the Sunday 
School teachers understand! 

But, still we want your children. We want your children even if you, the parents, are not in a Sunday 
School class or even in the church building. We want parents to feel free to bring a child to church school 
at 9:45 am and then return home to get dressed for worship or to walk down the street to SHOES for 
coffee. Better yet, come upstairs to the Fellowship Hall and relax and visit with other folks over a cup of 
coffee or the Sunday Washington Post. Or try out the adult studies class that will be taught downstairs in 
the church parlor.  

 Adults - Structured Christian education downstairs, unstructured Christian community upstairs 
Children- Happily engaged with wonderful teachers and learning experiences upstairs and 

downstairs! 
Yes, we want your children! There will be classes for 3 year olds – 5th graders. Middle school and high 
school age youth are invited to relax and visit in the DEN (old middle school Sunday school room). 
Experiences of Bible study and Christian formation will be held for them on Sunday evenings! 

But we want your children because we want all of us to fulfill the baptismal promise we made to God 
about your children—that we would pray for them, know them, call them by name, and nourish them on 
their faith journey so that they come to know Jesus as their Friend and Savior and themselves as his 
disciples. 

This is important stuff—the work of Christian formation. Let’s get together on this! 
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Circles, Studies, and Fellowship Groups 
 

Emma Clemens/Ruth Circles Wednesday, September 5, 7:30 p.m. 
Emma Clemens/Ruth Circles will hold their first meeting of the year on Wednesday, September 5th at 
7:30 p.m. Place to be announced in the bulletin. All women are invited as we begin our study of Peter, 
John and Jude found in the back in the New Testament. Betty Lowenbach will introduce our lessons and 
study workbooks will be distributed at that time. Call Shirley Pearson 703-777-7425 for more info. 
 

Circle One Thursday, September 6, 10:00 a.m. 
Circle One will start our new study on September 6th at 10:00 am at the church. A time for informal study 
and conversation, Circles are a great way to meet other women in the church. Circle One will meet 
throughout the church school year on the first Thursday of each month at 10:00 am at LPC.  
 

LPC Book Club Friday, September 14, 9:30 a.m. 
Please join us for our wonderful book discussions on second Fridays, 9:30 in the lounge. All are welcome. 
For more information contact Jennifer Marsh, 703-779-0042 or jmcleanmarsh@hotmail.com. 
September 14: The Eighty-Dollar Champion by Elizabeth Letts 
October 12: Peace Like a River by Leif Enger 
 

Monday Morning Stitchers Monday, September 17, 11:00 a.m. 
We have a great group of ladies who stitch on the 3rd Monday of each month at the home of Jane 
Ashbaugh.  Bring whatever project you are working on and stitch and visit with us.  If you ever wanted to 
learn counted thread, canvas work (needlepoint) or cross stitch on linen, now is the time! Call if you have 
any questions. (703-779-0747) 
 

Moms Alive! Tuesdays, 9:00—11:00 a.m. 
Mothers with children of all ages meet on Tuesday mornings when Loudoun County Public Schools are in 
session.  Our mission is to provide a social and supportive atmosphere for mothers in a Christian setting 
through fellowship, education and outreach.  If you have questions you may contact Sarah Jones at 
MASecretary@lpcva.org or Lauren Vogan at MAPublicRelations@lpcva.org.  All moms are welcome! 
 

Bible Study Wednesdays, 10:00 a.m. 
Join us  Wednesday mornings for a time of learning and fellowship. 
 

Bridge Group Thursdays, 10:00 a.m. 
Join us for a lively session of cards and fellowship. New players welcome.  Contact the office if you would 
like to play (703-777-4163). 

Save the date for your LPC Photo 
Shoot! 

On October 9-16, LifeTouch Studios 
will be taking photos for our new LPC 
Pictorial Directory and 
we need your smiling 
faces..........more detailed 
info to come in 
September - - SAY 
CHEESE!!  

Notes from the Worship Committee 
 

We were delighted to see such high attendance all 
summer and happy to see that the “special” services 
including guest preachers and music were well 
appreciated. Planning for our return to two services on 
September 9 is underway. We always invite and welcome 
your comments and your suggestions on how to make 
worship more inviting and God-centered. The Worship 
Committee meets the second Tuesday most months and 
there is room at the table for some more help. Feel free 
to direct comments and suggestions or discuss 
participation in the Worship Committee to 
fgasperini@lpcva.org. 
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Children's Church School begins September 9 at 9:45! This fall we will be offering three classes. A 
preschool class for 3's and 4's will meet in the large downstairs classroom. The K-2nd grade class and 
the 3rd-5th grade class will be meeting in the upstairs classrooms. Teachers will be in the hallways to 
help direct you. Families with school aged children, look for more information in the mail. 

Adult Christian Education begins September 9 with a 4 week class to conclude last year’s series, 
“Everything  You Ever Wanted to Know …” John Sawyer will lead the class on Eschatology and 
Resurrection. See details below. 

“Faith in the Public Square” begins October 7 with a 3 week course led by Laura Herring, entitled, 
“Civility: American Politics and Christian Responses,” followed by a series of guest speakers. 

Eschatology and the Resurrection 
Sundays, September 9—30, 9:45 a.m. 

 

What is eschatology and why should we care about it?  Will you be resurrected and why should you care 
about that?  This is the last in the series of courses we began last year studying some of the principles of 
Reformed Theology.  It is fitting that we should conclude our study with these two topics.  Eschatology 
literally means the study of last things.  
 

We will examine what we and other have thought the scriptures mean by the end of the world and the 
coming of Christ’s Kingdom here on earth.  We will ask the questions “is the focus of the Christian life to 
get to heaven?”  How do the secular idea and the Christian idea of the goal of history differ, if they do?  Is 
the Christian’s hope for a new world and the destruction of the old world or for the renewal of this world?  
What, if any, is the role of the Christian in bringing about this end?  Should Christians today believe in a 
bodily resurrection?  Should we believe in a final judgment?  Is it appropriate to believe that some people 
will be condemned to hell?  These are hard questions for all of us to answer, but the secular world is 
prepared to ask them of professing Christians and as such we should be prepared to give our answers.  It 
is the goal of this course to offer some thoughts and tools which will equip us to come to grips with these 
and other questions. 

It’s Fall at LPC! 
Fall programs begin September 9, 2012 

Worship 8:30 am and 11:00 am 

Children’s Church School 9:45 am 

Adult Christian Education 9:45 am 

Youth Group 5:30 pm 

Needed: Acolytes for Sunday Service!!! 
Calling all 4th thru 8th graders!!! We will be starting an Acolyte Program at LPC! The 
introduction will be held Sunday, September 23rd for 4th and 5th grade students during the 
beginning of Sunday School; and for Middle School students, at Youth Group on Sunday, 
September 23rd. Applications will be available at that time! The class for Acolytes will be 
held after the 11:00 service on Sunday, September 30. And commissioning for Acolytes will 
be held during the 11:00 service on Sunday, October 7th. This is a great way to learn about 
the church and give back in service. The acolytes will be serving only at the 11:00 service. 
We are excited to get this program up and going!!! 
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Welcome New Members! 
 

Diane DuCharm.  Diane is a returning member after having joined upon 
her arrival in Leesburg in 1999 and served one term on session.  Her 
father was in the military so her family moved frequently growing up.  She 
settled in the Harrisburg, PA area and raised her children.  Her son still 
resides in Harrisburg and her daughter lives in Stafford, VA.  In addition to 
her children, Diane has three grandchildren.  She is retired from her job 
with Loudoun County.  Diane has been involved with Bible Study and the 
Circles at LPC for a couple of years so we're glad she felt called to make 
her membership official. 

 

Michael & Alicia Geaneas.  Alicia grew up in Little Falls, NY which is outside 
of Syracuse.  Michael spent his early years in Boonton, NJ, then moved to 
VA when he was 10.  They met when both were working for Enterprise Rent-
A-Car and Alicia was transferred to Dulles Airport and her desk ended up 
next to Michael's.  They have a 5 month old daughter, Caroline, who was 
baptized earlier this summer.  Alicia is an Operations Coordinator for a 
government contractor and Michael is a Service Manager with Cintas.  
Alicia first started attending LPC with Michael's mother, Cindy, and then 
they decided LPC was the perfect fit for them and their daughter as she 
grows up.  
 
 

Drew & Stephanie Manning.  Drew grew up in Front Royal and 
Stephanie grew up in Loudounville, NY, outside of Albany.  They 
met at a house party in Adams Morgan.  They have two children: 
5 year old, Clara, a kindergartener this fall at Sycolin Creek 
Elementary.  She loves to dance, swim, and do crafts and 
artwork.  Owen is 3 years old and will begin his second year at 
LPC preschool. He loves soccer, basketball, painting, swimming, 
and dressing up in pirate costumes.  Drew is a Program Manager 
for a government contractor and Stephanie works part-time as a 
policy consultant for non-profits.  They moved from Alexandria to 
Leesburg because it looked like a good place to raise a family 
and found LPC because Clara went to LPCP for 3 years. 

 
Glorious news! 

 

Congratulations Chris and Shana Folk, proud parents of a 
newborn baby girl, Aibhilin Joy Folk born on Monday, July 30th  
at 12:36 pm weighing 5 pounds 15 ounces, 19.5 inches long.  
Aibhilin is pronounced AVE- (rhymes with save) LEEN and is a 
Celtic name meaning "longed for child." 
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Update on the Capital Improvement Campaign 
 

Generation to Generation! 
 

Have you noticed some changes around Leesburg Presbyterian Church? Due to the 
generosity of several in our congregation, we have been able to begin sprucing up both the sanctuary 
and fellowship hall! 
 

As of August, LPC participants to this campaign have covered the costs for: 
 Repairing and painting of the pews as well as painting the sanctuary and office 

doors 
 Re-carpeting and painting fellowship hall 
 Replacing the air conditioning unit in fellowship hall 
 Coming soon!! Replacing the sanctuary carpet including a beautiful new 

runner in the narthex 
 

While we’ve made great progress, there is still much work to be done! Our next priority is to do much 
needed repairs to the front walkways, expected to cost between $19,000 and $25,000. Second, we’ll 
renovate the bathrooms in the education wing. The Property Committee has decided not to rearrange the 
bathrooms, requiring multiple permits and significant plumbing changes. Instead, we’ll paint and replace 
fixtures and hardware. 
 

In the long term, we need to replace/repair the windows to create a more energy efficient building, make 
significant repairs to the organ, and increase the “safety-net” fund for building emergencies. 
 

These goals can only happen with your help! As of the middle of August, we have received $41,670 in 
pledges to our three year campaign, of which $16,080 has already been received.  This commitment 
represents only 12% of our goal of $350,000. 
 

What can I do to help? 
Pledges and donations are currently being accepted! Simply complete a capital campaign pledge card 
and drop it in the Sunday offering, or mail it to the church office. If making donations, please note in the 
memo line that the contribution is specifically designated for the capital campaign. 
 

Will there be a Campaign Commitment Sunday? 
No. This is an ongoing campaign that began in May and will run for three years. Pledges and 
commitments are gratefully received at any time! 
 

Thank you for your participation in our campaign to be good, thoughtful and long-term thinkers regarding 
stewardship of our wonderful building and grounds! 

Loaves and Fishes for Interfaith Relief 
Thanks to all who participated in this summer’s food drive for Loudoun Interfaith Relief. Together we 
collected over 600 lbs. of non-perishable food and nearly $300 toward fresh meat and produce for our 
neighbors in need! 
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News from the Session 
 

Current members of the Session are Stuart Brown, Chris Folk, Trish Fraker, Frank Gasperini, Tom Gurney, 
Randy Jackson, Keith Markel, Pam Poisson, Steve Potter, Holly Rhodes, Kathi Stone, and Doug Sweeney.  
Rev. Debbie Parsons serves as Moderator and Jim Barnes serves as Clerk. 
 
Session committee assignments for 2012-2013 are as follows: 

Christian Education: Trish Fraker and Holly Rhodes 
Evangelism and Membership: No elder representative; Wynne Rodgers will chair. 
Mission and Witness: Kathi Stone 
Personnel: Stuart Brown and Chris Folk 
Preschool: Tom Gurney 
Property: Randy Jackson and Keith Markel 
Stewardship and Finance: Pam Poisson, Steve Potter and Doug Sweeney 
Worship: Frank Gasperini 

 
Among recent actions of the Session: 

 Welcomed new elders for the Class of 2015 – Trish Fraker, Frank Gasperini, Tom Gurney, and 
Keith Markel. 

 Received members of the 2012 Confirmation class – Jake Cunningham, Michael LaBahn, 
Nicholas LaBahn, Jessica Potter and Emma Renner – as members of the church upon their 
Profession of Faith. 

 Received Alicia and Michael Geaneas as members by Reaffirmation of Faith. 
 Received Diane DuCharm into membership by Letter of Transfer from Trinity Presbyterian Church, 

Herndon, Va. 
 Approved the transfer of the membership of David, Mary and Dorothy Carman to Oak Island 

Presbyterian Church in Oak Island, N.C.  
 Authorized the baptisms of Sofia Rose Eckart, daughter of Nico and Lauren Eckart; Caroline Leigh 

Geaneas, daughter of Michael and Alicia Geaneas; and Andrew James Neely, son of Karisma and 
Joshua Neely. 

 Requested and received permission of the National Capital Presbytery’s Committee on Ministry to 
approve a second ministry staff position that can be filled by either a Christian educator or an 
Associate Pastor, Stated Supply. 

 Authorized Rev. Parsons to train a team or teams of at least two ordained persons who are eligible 
to serve communion at LPC to take communion to those shut-ins who request service on any 
regular Communion service Sunday. 

 
The Session has recently offered commendations for the following people: 

 Pam Poisson for her excellent sermon on July 15. 
 Juli Barnes for doing a fabulous job coordinating Vacation Bible School. 
 Julie Koochagian and Sofia Spivey for doing a wonderful job decorating the church for Vacation 

Bible School.  
 Wes Rhodes, Laura Herring and Debbie Parsons for taking a group of middle schoolers to an 

outstanding retreat at Massanetta Springs. 
 Angela Helge for embroidering blankets with monograms as gifts for the high school graduates; 
 Sandy Gasperini and Glenna Bingham for their great job organizing the church picnic; 
 Trish and Jeff Fraker for their leadership of the Grace to Go ministry; 
 Jim Barnes for helping publicize the good works of the church; and 
 Frank Gasperini for the Christian love and care he has shown members of the congregation. 



 

 

A Fantastic New Preschool Year 
Yes, it is going to be ANOTHER fantastic school year at Leesburg 
Presbyterian Church Preschool! We are fully staffed, with three new 
awesome staff members, bringing experience and new ideas to the 
program. Our much loved Music Program will extend to the 2 ½ year olds, 
to the delight of all. We have just a few openings in the afternoon classes. 
We are blessed and excited for school to begin. What can we say except 
“God is good!!!” 

Ancient and Contemporary Practices of the Faithful Life 
MANNA—Fall Supper/Faith Exploration Series 

Supper 6:00—6:45 pm 
Program 6:45—7:30 

Childcare and child activities available 
 

SERVICE – October 3 
Dr. Martha Sommers, Presbyterian mission worker in Malawi, Africa will speak of the amazing work our 
partnership is accomplishing at Embangweni Hospital. 

 

WORSHIP – October 10 
Rev. Jeff Krehbiel, pastor of Church of the Pilgrims in Dupont Circle, Washington D.C. and moderator of 
National Capital Presbytery is heralded for his leadership of creative, thoughtful, reflective worship at his 
D.C. congregation.  He will share how his thinking about worship has evolved and how he designs worship 
so that the congregation not only learns about God but also experiences God. 

 

HOSPITALITY – October 17 
Rev. Henry Brinton, the highly regarded pastor of Fairfax Presbyterian Church is the just published author 
of The Welcoming Congregation: Roots and Fruits of Christian Hospitality. During a sabbatical, Henry 
traveled far and wide to explore how a wide variety of churches exhibit authentic hospitality—he will share 
with us what he learned! 

 

SABBATH-KEEPING – October 24 
Rev. MaryAnn McKibben Dana, a widely read blogger (The Blue Room) and pastor of Idlylwood 
Presbyterian Church, a small and growing congregation in Falls Church, VA, has also just published a 
book, Keeping the Sabbath in the Suburbs.  In this book, MaryAnn narrates her family’s quest to take 
Sabbath to heart and change their frenetic way of living by keeping a Sabbath day each week for one 
year. With lively and compelling prose, she shares with us the joys and the challenges of Sabbath-keeping 
in the midst of a jam-packed family life. 

 

PILGRIMAGE - November 7th 
Rev. Ruth Huizenga Everhart, who begins a part-time position as “Worship Leader Specialist” at Western 
Presbyterian in the Foggy Bottom neighborhood of D.C. in September, will preview her new book coming 
out in November, Chasing the Divine in the Holy Land. Ruth, a passionate writer and pastor, explores the 
dimensions of the ancient spiritual practice of pilgrimage that she experienced on her journey to the Holy 
Land. 

 

FINALE CELEBRATION and potluck - November 14th 
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Real Food Farm 
 

On Saturday, June 2, a group of 15 from Leesburg Presbyterian spent the morning working at the Real 
Food Farm in Baltimore. The workday was organized by the Mission and Witness Committee. Another 
group from LPC spent a workday at the farm last fall. 
 

Real Food Farm is a demonstration urban farm that opened in 2009 in a park in northeast Baltimore.  
The farm grows fruits and vegetables and sells them in a part of the city where it is difficult to get fresh, 
healthy foods. Tyler Brown, son of Brad and Kathy Brown, is the farm manager. 
 

The LPC group spent a sunny morning carrying out a variety of tasks, including weeding, cleaning up 
debris, moving dirt, and constructing picnic tables for use by farm staff and visitors. 
 

Watch for an article and maybe a photo or two from the workday in Presbyterians Today magazine this 
fall! 
 

Thanks to everyone who participated: Jim and Juli Barnes, Brenda Bengston, Brad and Kathy Brown, 
Becky Hutchings, Tom Chase, David Gayek, Beth Hood, Loretta Kline and Barney McCracken, William and 
Daniel Marsh, Shirley Pearson and Spencer Wilcox. 

Malawi Mission Update 
 

Dear Kathy, 
 

First, thank you to Leesburg Presbyterian Church for your faithful support of Zondiwe Jere.  Next, Rev. 
Debbie Chase forwarded your email to me months ago and it must have dropped from my sight. I was 
acting as registrar at the College of Education this last semester and will be returning in a month for the 
Sept-Dec semester.  Debbie, of course, wanted me to reply to you IF I knew Zondiwe. 
 

As a matter of fact, he was my student for two classes - counseling and philosophy of education - during 
the second semester of the 2009-10 school year.  At that time he was a sophomore.  He was 
hardworking, warm and was doing well.  He has a wonderful grin.  I really enjoyed him and learned from 
him about losing his father only months after his return from Scotland where he earned his advanced 
degree.  Then I saw him and chatted when I returned for 5 weeks in March of 2011 and ran into him 
regularly during his 4th year, second semester, when I was again on campus working as an administrator.    

Continued on page 9 
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WANTED!!!! 
CROP Walk, Sunday, October 28 

Looking for likely suspects….groups of folks who like to walk!  Also 
characters (questionable ones are accepted) and especially those who may 
have the urge to walk for a good reason. Note, these might be your 
neighbors, the guy next to you in the pew, individuals who enjoy walking with 
many people in the pleasant countryside of Western Loudoun. The CROP 
Walk might just meet the needs of those who have been longing for 
opportunities to exercise more! 

Now that everyone’s attention as been piqued ... The Mission and Witness 
committee is looking for interested individuals to be part of our organizing 
and participating as a congregation in the Western Loudoun Crop Walk.  
This “walk” is initiated by Church World Service to feed those who hunger 
throughout the world. In addition to being a great way to walk together, the 
CROP WALK, under Church World Services (CWS) is a FUND RAISER.  Three 
quarter of the funds raised by the walk goes to places where starvation and 
famine is an everyday part of life. One quarter of the money raised by our 
walking will go to Interfaith Relief as it has in past years. 

The “walk” will take place at Franklin Park on October 28th after the church 
service.  

If you are interested in learning more, please contact Pat Kropp or any 
member of the Mission and Witness Committee. 

Grace to Go Meal Outreach—Mission Opportunity 
Thank you to LPC May and July Grace to Go volunteers, Florence O’Hey, 
Beth Shockley, John and Connie Niccolls, Julie Koochagian, Chryslie Cultice, 
Barb and Walt Drumm, Nancy Blaine, Molly and Kevin Schultz, Shirley 
Pearson, Linda Gibson, Diane DuCharm, Carol Williams and Trish and Jeff 
Fraker. During May and July these LPC volunteers prepared 330 chicken 
dinners. These dinners were distributed in our local community to folks who 
have come to rely on this weekly meal. 

LPC partners with St. James and several other organizations to provide a 
weekly meal to those in need in our community.  LPC is responsible for the 
cooking of this meal on the first Sunday, every other month.  Our next LPC 
sponsored meal preparation is Sunday, September 2. We meet at Deli 
South from 2:30 -4:30 and prepare a healthy meal of roast chicken, 
potatoes and vegetables. Come and be part of this local mission and enjoy 
the fellowship as we cook and box the meals for distribution.  No prior 
experience needed.  

You can sign up to join our Grace to Go volunteers on September 2 in one of 
three ways.  1. Go to stjamesleesburg.org.  Click on outreach and find Grace 
to Go.  Follow the prompts to sign up.  2.  Sign up at the Mission and 
Witness Bulletin Board downstairs in the hallway near the entrance door. 
3. Call Jeff or Trish Fraker at 703-771-8049.   

You would be very proud of 
Zondiwe's 
accomplishments.  He 
completed his senior 
research project 
successfully, then his 
student teaching and will 
graduate with his class on 
September 29. 
 

I just can't tell you how 
much we at the College of 
Education celebrate and 
appreciate the support 
Zondiwe has received from 
the Leesburg Presbyterian 
church throughout 
Zondiwe's studies.  When 
he told me about his 
father's death, he also told 
me that "friends of his 
father in the US" had 
promised his mother to 
sponsor his school fees. 
Each time a student has a 
sponsor, we on the staff 
consider it a miracle.  In 
this case your church 
originally had a close 
connection with Mr. Jere.  I 
do believe that Zondiwe's 
father will rejoice in heaven 
on the day of Zondiwe's 
graduation.  Please convey 
our gratitude to others in 
your church. 
 

Sincerely, 
Marilouise Petersen 
 

Malawi Mission Update 
Continued from page 8 
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Dear Friends, 

What a great surprise to have the wonderful emissaries from Leesburg: Babe, 
Kevin, and Brandy McGuire and Rick and Kathi Stone worshipping and  
celebrating with us in Wyncote on my last Sunday before retirement!  Mary Ann 
and I deeply appreciate the letter from the Session and the amazing gift!  We 
shall certainly enjoy redeeming your gift of two nights at the Bedford Springs, PA, 
Omni Resort – complete with breakfasts, dinners, and spa services!  What a 
creative thoughtful gift. 

I spent over half of my professional life as the pastor of Leesburg Presbyterian 
Church.  It was a blessing and privilege for me and my family, and we reminisce 
often of our years in Leesburg and our many friends there.  We look forward to 
visiting in person in the future.  A special thanks to Reverend Parsons for her 
leadership and grace. 

Faith and Peace,  

Stan Wherry  
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Sign up for our weekly electronic newsletter by emailing office@lpcva.org! 
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OUR CHURCH ELDERS:  Jim Barnes—Clerk of Session, Stuart Brown, Chris Folk, Trish Fraker, 
Frank Gasperini, Tom Gurney, Randy Jackson, Keith Markel, Pam Poisson, Steve Potter, Holly Rhodes, 
Kathi Stone, and Doug Sweeney. 

DEACONS:  Glenna Bingham, Tom Chase, Sandy Gasperini, Kim Goldstein, Carla Holland, Babe 
McGuire, Kristen Moats, Connie Niccolls, Florence O’Hey, Sharon Schmidt, Nancy Vanzandt, and 
Dennis Welsh. 

Non-Profit Organization 
US Postage Paid 
Permit #4 
Leesburg,  VA 

Worship Schedule 

Sunday Worship  8:30 and 11:00 a.m. 
Church School  9:45 a.m. 
 

The Sacrament of The Lord’s Supper is 
celebrated the first Sunday of each month. 


